Minutes of OBF meeting held at Gesti’s Restaurant 12th June 2012
List of Attendees

	Tangent Office Resources
	Chandra
	Sharma
	1

	Printing.com
	Gary
	Morris
	1

	The Gift Outlet
	Phil
	Westley
	1

	D S Moss Jewellers
	Danny and Lisa
	Moss
	2

	Thomas Dunton Solicitors
	Vernon
	Hadida
	3

	Tio Pepe's
	Mick
	Lal
	2

	Churches Together in Orpington
	Ray
	Bell
	1

	Futures (Orpington College)
	Shaun
	Gunning
	1

	A Time 4 Flowers
	Sue
	Ball
	1

	Clarkson Wright & Jakes
	Ben
	Maddon
	1

	Panacea
	Karen
	Alabaster
	1

	Westcombe Park RFC
	Denes
	Nemestothy
	1

	B C Poland & Son
	Brian
	Poland
	1

	Groom Barbers
	Louis
	Loizou
	1

	Electrotest
	John
	Parker
	1

	Gesti Restaurant
	John
	Gill
	1

	
	
	
	20

	Company Name
	Name 1
	Name 2
	No. of attendees

	Police Safer Neighbourhood
	Dan Stevens
	Natasha
	2

	Councillors
	Pauline
	William
	2

	Town Centre Manager
	Cheryl
	Curr
	1

	Walnuts Manager
	Martin
	 
	1

	Tesco
	Keith
	 
	1

	Community Website
	Peter
	Margot
	2

	Universal Peace Federation
	Edward
	Hartley
	2

	Coetzee & Associates
	Helen
	Coetzee
	1

	Halo Web Design
	Simon
	Starkins
	1

	Tutor Doctor
	Joyce
	Batten
	1

	Consultant
	Silva
	 
	1

	OBF Treasurer
	Frank
	Levett
	1


Apologies received

Apologies were received from Martin Pinnell, Jackie Groundsell, Mike Tilton, Sally Callaghan and Jackie from the Bakery
Election of Officers
No new nominations were received and the existing committee was re-elected, including:
Chair:                    
Gary Morris
Nominated by:

John Williams

Seconded by:

Danny Moss

Deputy Chair/PR: 
Chandra Sharma
Nominated by:

Gary Morris

Seconded by:

Cllr Tunnicliffe

Treasurer:             
Frank Levett 
Nominated by: 
John Williams

Seconded by: 

Cllr Tunnicliffe

Legal Advisor:
Vernon Hadida

Nominated by:

Dan

Seconded by:

Dennis Nemostophy

Property:

Phil Westley

Nominated by:

John Williams

Seconded by:

Rotary Club

Cleaning:

Sue Williams

Nominated by:

Danny Moss

Seconded by:

Cllr Tunnicliffe

Cllr Tunnicliffe expressed her thanks to all the Committee members and acknowledged the work that they do.


Safer Neighbourhood Report 
	Action

GM to write to Police Commander with OBF concerns


PC Dan Stevens informed all members of some of the changes in shift patterns to local policing and the fact that the two dedicated PC’s, Annette and James would no longer police the High Street. They would be reassigned to the response team
Consideration is being given to the idea of Safer Neighbourhood Teams being recentralised into local policing teams, covering wider areas (Orpington/Chislehurst/Petts Wood).
The meeting was also advised that the Queen’s Jubilee celebrations and the forthcoming Olympics were putting a greater pressure on local policing.


Free running
Concern was expressed with the problem of free running on the roofs in the High Street, with some culprits dropping things on people and property below.  Whilst ‘free running’ is a civil offence which is difficult for the police to act upon unless criminal acts are committed, bombarding pedestrians and traffic on the High Street is a criminal offence. CCTV is monitored which has helped to identify culprits.  The police have given advice to shop owners to suggest ways of securing access so the roofs cannot be reached.  They suggested that Retailers affected should apply some anti-climb paint as one of the deterrents to offenders. Martin Price, General Manager of the Walnuts stated that anti-climb paint has helped them to reduce such incidents.

The Police state that they do monitor anti-social behaviour and carry out stop and search when necessary.  They take young people back to their parents and advise the parents of their children's activities.  One ASBO has been issued.
It appeared that most of the incidents which have been discussed amongst ourselves, have not in fact been reported to the police.  If we wish to have an increased police presence, we shall have to demonstrate and record that these events really are taking place.

The Police advised that all incidents should be reported as, otherwise, there is no official record.

The meeting were also informed that a ‘zero tolerance’ stance would be taken on litter dropping and dropping of chewing gum

Gesti’s
Gary Morris introduced John, who is a partner in Gesti’s Restaurant, the hosts of this meeting.
Loyalty Card
	Action




Martin Price and Gary gave an update on the loyalty card. To date, 45-50 local businesses are already participating and 1000 cards have been handed out - recipients merely have to fill out a form giving personal details, so they can be contacted with special offers etc.  Full details are given on the OBF website www.orpingtonbusinessforum .co.uk

Loyalty cards can be collected from the Library and the Gift Outlet as well as some of the participating Retailers.

Chandra Sharma read out some of the ‘hit’ statistics relating to the number of daily visitors to the Orpington Loyalty card website http://my-loyalty-card.com/orpington/
A letter from Stuart Hopkins of My Loyalty Card was handed out to all present detailing the businesses who are part of the scheme. A copy of this is attached to these minutes.
A further 5,000 cards are currently being printed for distribution.
BID Update 
Gary Morris updated the meeting on developments in the BID feasibility study.

Despite a number of rumours, it is anticipated that the Business contributions are likely to be between 1.25% and 1.5% of ratable value, with a minimum level (below which businesses will not pay) and a maximum cap.  The benefits should far outweigh the costs.

If the BID levy is set at 1.25%, then it is anticipated that the revenue raised will be £150,000 per annum. At 1.5%, it will be approximately £180,000. Cheryl Curr stated that the current budget for the Town was extremely low and that less than 10% of the businesses contribute to the Christmas lights

Sue Ball stated that the Deputy Mayor, Ian Payne, who is also the BID Manager for Bexleyheath BID said that the BID had been very positive for the Town.

	Action




Chandra Sharma stated that the main benefit of the BID would be drive more Customers to the Town as well as making Orpington a safer place for all. 


The ballot date for Orpington businesses to decide whether the BID will go ahead is being considered - probably either November or February.  The BID working group will make a decision on the date in the near future.


Gary reported that 40 local businesses have been visited and have completed questionnaires on what they consider the town needs.  Eventually all businesses in the High Street will be visited and asked to complete questionnaires. An abridged version of the questionnaire will be issued soon


A complete explanation can be viewed on the OBF website under ‘Orpington BID’. 
Gary advised those present that the winning suggestion for the name of the BID company was 'Orpington 1st'.  A new website is being developed and both domain names - www.orpingtonfirst.co.uk andwww.orpington1st.co.uk - have been registered.

Town Centre Manager's Report 
Cheryl Curr advised the meeting of the Orpington Maker’s market which is being held on 7th July in the High Street. This will be an Arts & Crafts market and there will be 20 gazebos measuring 3m x 3m. Cheryl asked people to display posters in their shop windows in order to advertise the market.


Orpington's Finest 
This is the 5th year of this competition.  Cards are being distributed and voting can also be done online at http://orpington.towntalk.co.uk/shopping/orpingtons-finest and via the Orpington Magazine. Everyone was encouraged to take part. Additional voting cards can be collected from Printing.com.

	GM to forward original letter and London wide costs to Cllr Huntingdon-Thresher & Cheryl Curr.
WHT to follow up with relevant department


Any Other Business
Councillor Huntingdon-Thresher advised the meeting that a zero tolerance on litter will be introduced in Orpington High Street soon. Bromley council will be trialing this for 6 months starting in the next couple of 
months.  Fixed Penalty notices will be issued to anyone littering in the High Street.

Karen from Panacea asked about the fees for pitch licences and how the Council arrived at the figures, Se stated that there was inconsistency in the charges in the High Street and also in comparison to Bromley Town Centre which has a higher footfall. She also advised the meeting that the licences issued are only temporary and have to be renewed every 6 moths. Gary stated that he thought that the situation had been resolved and that this was the first time for a while that it had been raised. He will write to Street services to get a clarification.

Martin Price showed those present image of the new multi-million pound redevelopment at the Walnuts shopping centre including a new Cinema and Restaurants.
The meeting closed at 7.45pm

